The U.R.C Chapel at Avebury  

  The Chapel was built in 1670 as a result of the Act of Uniformity and then the Five Mile Act. Dissenting congregations and ministers from Calne, Marlborough and Devizes, who were barred from worshipping as they felt led in their own towns, united to meet together in Avebury. 

 The Chapel has undergone many significant changes in its long history. By 2002 it was home to the Tourist Information Centre during the week, with fortnightly Sunday worship.  When national economics led to the closure of the T.I.C., this left the Chapel building vulnerable and under-used. Damp weather led to a section of the ceiling falling in 2013. There had already been a Consultation on the future of the Chapel as a Synod Project, carried out by Heather Whyte, the Synod’s Evangelism Enabler.

In Jan 2014, a new Management Committee was authorised, comprising members of local URCs and chaired by Heather. The brief was to plan how the Chapel could become somewhere to explore and enhance our spiritual growth and understanding – both as individuals and together. This compact House of Prayer was actually built within the Stone Circle, which is recognized as being the oldest site of spirituality in Britain.

As a World Heritage Site, Avebury draws some 40,000 visitors each year. Many are international tourists on the Stonehenge Trail; many gather regularly to explore their roots, the “ground of our being”, and to express their devotion in a variety of ways and from myriad personal starting points. We really could provide something to enhance their journey!

  The intention, vision and hope of the Project Management Committee is to see the restoration of this former Dissenters’ Chapel as a vibrant Centre for such spiritual exploration, with inter-active displays, art, poetry, guided study days, regular times for prayer, seasonal worship…setting our distinctively Christian understanding clearly within the ever-widening stream of 21stC spirituality. What does it mean today to live with, in, for God? There is much to be gained from an exchange of ideas with those who travel a different spiritual path in Avebury. The Quiet Garden of the Chapel could also continue as a member of the global Quiet Garden Network, with structured and informal Open Days.
In July 2014 Avebury Chapel was formally closed and its assets handed over to the South Western Synod. The Management Committee understood this to be a necessary first step; it was anticipated that the unstable roof and flooring would be repaired (using some of those Chapel funds) by March 2015, ready for The Project to get underway.

The rejection of these unique and innovative plans at this stage by Synod was a shock.  At the Wilts & Swindon Gathering Meeting at St. Andrew’s (Devizes) in July, the surge of feeling was tactfully handled and an Open Meeting to review and discuss the Chapel’s future was suggested.  This will be held on~ 

                             Thursday 10th Sept, 7.30pm, at Avebury Parish Church.

                                           A “Holy Island for the South”?
